
                          TCRCC Meeting Minutes – October 29, 2022 

16 members present  

President – Vince Hoechten Meeting called to order on 10/29/2022 at 9:04 am.  

Secretary – Robert Petrash     

Treasurer – Todd Nolte – Not present. 

  

 
         Items discussed at the October meeting: 
 

 The September Minutes were approved. 
 As of the date of the meeting TCRCC has 93 members 

 Purchase of new lawn mower to replace the Cub Cadet, new mower has a 3 year warrantee. 

 Vince is looking into grant money from the AMA to help with the purchase of the new mower. 

 October is the month to nominate new board members for 2023,  
 The President: Vince Hoechten 
 The Vice President: Keith Boydston 
 The Treasurer: Steve Rhodes 
 The Secretary: Robert Petrash 
 Position at large: Rollin Gardner 
 Position at large: Mike Goza 

 We will be voting in November on the newly nominated board members, (important meeting)  

 The AMA and the FAA are meeting to get approval for a sanctioned field exemption for the new FAA (FRIA) rule for rc 
aircraft. The FAA is requiring all aircraft be equipped with a transponder to fly in any airspace. The exemption would allow 
rc pilots to fly at sanctioned fields without transponders. 

 There was a lengthy discussion about the AMA/FAA 400 ft. rule. At this time the 400’ rule is still in effect. The only 
exception to this is specific approval for sanctioned events allowing pilots to fly over the 400 ft. ceiling with a spotter. 

 Try to make the next club meeting; plans for our Christmas party will be discussed. 
 A $20 dollar increase was voted in across the board for all members starting next year. $90 for seniors and $140 for anyone 

under 65. We have repairs this year coming up to our mowing shed, the runway and taxi areas, the restrooms, and the 
clubhouse. Even though we did very well this year with our events there’s no guarantee we will do the same in 2023. 

 Meeting start time was discussed and suggested the monthly meeting time be changed to 10:00 form 9:00. If voted in, it 
will start next year. 

 The November meeting (because of Thanksgiving) will be Nov. 19
th

. Same time/place. 
 

                 Meeting adjourned at 10:54. 

 

 

Secretary 

Robert Petrash 

281-813-9523 

 

 


